The following is a brief summary, which was presented to Your Community News. Complete Council Minutes are posted monthly upon Council's Approval.

The Village of Peninsula Council met in regular session on November 14, 2016.

Ms. Holody reported that the Ohio Historical Preservation Office reported that the sandstone in the Village did cause adverse effect. However, ODOT is claiming that no adverse effect was caused, because no buildings were lost. The next step is to hold a formal meeting between representatives of Village Council, Planning Commission, Village Residents, State Historical Preservation Office and the Federal Highway Works Administration. Ms. Holody is hopeful that the sandstone will be returned.

Council voted to join Boston Township in Proclaiming December 15 Woodridge High School Cross Country Day in the Village of Peninsula and Boston Township. A presentation will take place on Wednesday, December 14, 2016 at the Boston Township Hall at 6:30 pm. **Passed unanimously.**

Council voted to appoint Dave Morehouse, Seasonal Employee to the Service Department, for the period of November 15, 2016 to May 12, 2016. Passed with 4 votes: Mary Booth, Dee Holody, Carol Kramer, Mike Matusz: YES; Dan Schneider, Pam Schneider: NO.

Council voted to hold a Joint Meeting with Planning Commission, at 6:30 prior to the Regular Planning Commission Meeting on Monday, November 28, 2016, for the purpose of discussing the approval of the Stantec Proposal. **Passed unanimously.**

Council voted to send a letter to Ohio EPA in Columbus asking that they consider a temporary hold on enforcement of current NPDES permits within the Village of Peninsula that require major upgrades or new wastewater systems. **Passed unanimously.**

Council voted to reappoint Dan Schneider to the Fire Board. Passed unanimously.

LEGISLATION:

RESOLUTION 21-2016

An emergency resolution authorizing the Mayor to enter into a letter of agreement with the Cuyahoga Valley National Park for seasonal police foot patrol services in the Village's core business district. **Passed unanimously.**

Upcoming Meetings:

All residents of Village of Peninsula and Boston Township are invited to participate in the Kids Community Christmas Party, Wednesday, December 7, 2016 from 6-8 pm at the Boston Township Hall, 1775 Main Street. Join Mr. and Mrs. Claus and friends for the annual Christmas Party with food, fun and crafts. This event is sponsored by Peninsula Library, Peninsula Police Department & Valley Fire Department.

Upcoming Meetings:

Joint Meeting of Council & Planning Commission: Monday, November 28, 2016 at 6:30 pm

Planning Commission: Monday, November 28, 2016 at 7:00 pm Regular Council Meeting: Monday, December 12, 2016 at 7:00 pm

Board of Zoning Appeals: Meets the second Tuesday of the month as needed

The Village has a vacant seat on the BZA, if you are interested please contact the Mayor at 330.657.2151

Brush Pickup: First Monday of the month from May through October

Leaf Pickup: October 15th through November 30th

Contact Phone Numbers:

Non-emergency Police and Fire Dispatch: 330-657-2911

Mayor's Office: 330-657-2151 Fiscal Office: 330-657-2714 Service Department: 330-657-2089

Check www.villageofpeninsula-oh.gov Library, Post Office, Village Hall, Terry Lumber, Valley Fire Station for postings.

John D. Stiegel, Fiscal Office